BAMTA Board Minutes

August 18, 2015

Attendance:  Toby Tennenbaum, Emily Miller, Martha Thompson, Rebecca Martin, Michele Wooten.  Guest:  Carol Wickham-Revier, Lois Abbuhl, Karen Ziegler   Absent:  Lacey Wheeler, Norma Schattke

Meeting called to order:  11:10 with the piano theme of Downton Abbey played by Toby Tennenbaum.
Program Chair:  Rebecca Martin presented 2015/2016 programs for the board review and approval.  The following programs are slated for next year:

1. September -  Playing Games with Karen Ziegler and Martha Thompson

2. October - Improvisation Using Christmas Carols with Rebecca Martin

3. December - BAMTA Brunc at Panera Bread in Longmont, December 16, 2015, 9:00 a.m.

4. January - From Piano Composer to Video Game Music Composer with David Forman

5. February - Forty Years of the Best and Worst Ideas In My Studio with Carol Wickham-Revier

6. March - The Value of Music Study For Written and Spoken Language with Mimi Ward

7. April - Success With Your Adult Students with Kate Smailer

Multiple Piano Festival Chair - 2015:  Karen Ziegler announced the following information:

1. Registration is handled through google docs.  Please contact Talise Chandler for assistance with on-line registration.

2. Registration deadline is mid-October.  A firm date TBA.  Cost of registration is $15.00
3. Audition date is Saturday, November 7, 2015
4. Rehearsal dates are November 13/14 and November 20/21.

5. Performance date is Saturday, November 21

6. Ticket cost is $10.00

7. DVD Action:  Martha Thompson and Carol Wickham-Revier will search for a new service provider.

BAMTA Piano Use and Scheduling:  Kate Smailer contacted the Board members with an email announcing the following:

1. Fall Recital schedule will open to Board members Wednesday, August 19.  
2. Harvest Baptist is raising the rental rate for 2015/2016

3. Kate Smailer requested BAMTA Board members review and make changes to the Harvest Baptist Church contract.  The following changes will be made to the contract:

· 5A will be changed to read:  BAMTA members and persons and organizations from non-sanctioned church use (including Boulder Federated Music Club) shall be permitted use of the piano.  All church-sanctioned use of the piano shall be allowed. 

·  5B will be changed to omit:  BAMTA members will schedule recitals during week days.
· 5C will be changed to omit:  BAMTA members will finish all scheduled recitals at a reasonable hour.

· 6A will be changed to read:  BAMTA members and persons and organizations from non-sanctioned church use shall agree to pay for use of the piano.

Achievement Day Chairs Action:  Emily Miller will contact Susan Rudosky and Jeanne Zukowski to see if they are interested in chairing 2016 Achievement Day.

BAMTA Website Action: Lois Abbuhl will contact Ed Johnsen and request removal of teachers listed on the website who have not paid dues. 
Meeting ended at 1:00 p.m. to the Downton Abbey theme played by Toby Tennenbaum
